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Financial Statements 
 2019-2020 

 

Pierre Bergeron, of Bergeron & Co, presented 
the audited financial statements for the year 
2019-2020. Revenues were $17,259,209, 
expenses were $16,918,985, leaving a 
surplus of $340,224 which was attributed to 
the accumulated deficit of $ 387,803. 

 

Educational Annual Results 
 

The report on annual results in education 
must consider, this year, a very specific 
situation due to Covid-19 and home learning 
from March 2020 to June 2020. Principals 
and teachers have been successful to adapt 
their teaching with the pursuit of their 
development in technology, of the 
transcription of lessons to a different model 
while having at heart the success but 
especially the mental health of the students 
and their families.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Trustees Reports 
 
Trustee Natalie Béland attended the Annual 
General Meeting of Fédération des conseils 
scolaires francophones de l’Alberta (FCSFA) 
as well as the one at the Alberta Catholic 
School Trustees Association (ACSTA). Mario 
Gagné and Natalie Béland attended the 
Alberta School Boards Association (ASBA) Fall 
General Meeting held online. Réginald Roy 
was re-elected as president of the FCSFA for 
another year. 
 
 

2021 School Board Elections 
 

In preparation for the next school board 
elections, which will take place in the fall of 
2021, the board has appointed Virginie 
Dallaire as returning officer and Isabelle 
Poulin as substitute returning officer. 
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Administrative Procedures 
 

Always with a view to improving itself and 
offering the best to its employees, parents 
and students, the Center-Est school board 
has revised its administrative procedures on 
copyright and harassment. A directive on 
electronic surveillance has also been created. 
Please do not hesitate to consult the council's 
website for more details. 
 

Appreciation Card 
 
The Center-Est school board received a thank 
you card from the École du Sommet, as well 
as kind words from the staff of the other 
schools for the leave granted on November 
12 and 13. It gave school staff, students and 
parents a rest. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Board Meeting 
 

The Council will hold a working session on 
December 15, 2020. The next CSCE Board 
meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 26, 
2021. 
 

************ 
 
If you wish to secure a spot on the Agenda, either as a 
delegation or to make your issues known, please do so in 
writing or by telephone to the superintendent, one week 
before the meeting’s date. For more information, please 
contact the Central office at (780) 645-3888.  
 


